December 21, 2017C

Town of Eleanor P.O. Box 185 Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor W. F. Halstead

Recorder L. S. Casto Councilman K. Childers Councilman C. Clendenin Councilwoman T. Harmon Councilman J. McLane Councilman J. Tolley, Jr.

Visitors: Janet Williams and James Moore

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by J. McLane and 2^{nd} by J. Tolley and carried.

The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by K. Childers, 2nd by J. McLane & carried.

Report From Standing Committees/

The Christmas decorating contest has been judged and the winners will be announced tomorrow night at the municipal building after the Christmas Parade. John Demueles made three ornaments for the 1^{st} , 2^{nd} and 3^{rd} place winners that will be presented also.

Sewer/ -0-

Parks/-0-

Streets/-0-

Police/-0-

Report From Officers of the Town/

Cam and Joey reported that Troy is currently working on the town web page and is waiting on the pictures that will be supplied by Tonya Dollin of the town officials and various pictures of the town. Mayor Halstead reported that our town attorney, Tim LaFon, sent a letter to the town on the current situation on opiates and has turned this over to another attorney for \$300.00 to continue. The council did not agree to this and will table the discussion until the next meeting once Lynda sends the letter to them that was sent to the town. This motion was made by C. Clendenin, 2nd by J. Tolley & carried.

Action on Petitions/ -0-

Enactment of Ordinance/ -0-

Filling Vacancies in Positions of Officers & Employees/-0-

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/

Betty Walters and Sue Jividen have asked the town for a room, fee waived, to hold Bingo for all who wants to play. Council agreed that they would discuss a room for them once they have gotten their license from the state. The fee will be waived on a motion by J. Tolley, 2nd by C. Clendenin & carried. C. Clendenin wanted to hold a meeting on a schedule for the upcoming year and take ideas from the town people on what they would like to have. Mayor Halstead stated that January was busy and he could not chair a meeting until later. The suggested meeting was to be held on Jan. 11th at 6:00 in the town hall. The mayor would like to see the people come to a council meeting and make suggestions. C. Clendenin felt that all ideas would not be decided on and would like to hold a meeting prior to bringing to council. This will be discussed at a later date.

J. McLane informed council that a street light is out on Fir Street. Mayor Halstead informed J. McLane that the town emails Appalachian Power and that it probably has already been taken care of. Council decided that pictures of the elected officials will be January 18th.

Nothing further to come before council at this time, the meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.

Mayor	•	Recorder